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The Vicar’s Letter The Vicarage, Waltham Road, 
(corner of Foliejohn Way) 

Woodlands Park 

Telephone     01628 822000 

Dear Friends, 

I have just heard the speaker in a ‘God slot’ on the radio talking about death.  

He began by suggesting that it is commonly assumed that Christians don’t 

really believe in death at all. Instead, he said, people think that Christians 

believe that when we die we go on living in some other realm or some 

disembodied form. And he went on: “Just to be clear: I believe nothing of the 

sort.... When you die, you die.” 

At this point, I was almost ready to applaud.  Popular ideas about death, many 

of which are vaguely thought to be ‘Christian’, are often a long way from 

what the Bible really teaches about death.  In particular, the idea that death is 

no big deal is actually a big lie, the product of wishful thinking and a 

misguided desire to offer some sort of comfort to the bereaved. 

But then the speaker went on to suggest that we should not find the reality of 

death depressing, because he felt that it is actually essential to living life fully.  

And that is where I have to part company with him, because the Bible — 

while certainly commending the wisdom of living life in the conscious 

awareness of its eventual end — sees death as a monstrous evil: a very real 

tragedy and a very real enemy. 
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Indeed, it goes further, and describes death as being like a tyrant, 

holding human beings in slavery through fear.  And this is why it is 

important not to downplay the reality of death.  Because to do so — to 

pretend that it doesn’t really exist or that it isn’t really so bad — is to 

collude with it. 

As is the case with all tyrants, collusion can seem attractive, because it 

makes things a bit easier in the present.  But it also leaves the tyrant 

unchallenged, and the tyranny free to continue.  It makes us blind to the 

possibility of something better, of freedom. 

And freedom from the tyranny of death is precisely what Jesus offers.  

It is why he came.  It is at the heart of the Christian good news of 

Easter.  Christians don’t believe that death isn’t real — they know that 

it is all too real.  But they also know that Jesus has defeated it.  That his 

resurrection has dealt it a mortal blow.  That even if we have to suffer it 

ourselves, it still won’t have the last word, because we too can share in 

a future resurrection. 

And let us be clear about this too: when the Bible talks about 

‘resurrection’ it doesn’t just mean carrying on living in some form 

beyond death — it means undoing death, rising again to a new, physical 

life with a new physical body in a renewed and perfected world. 

That is the true Christian hope, and it really is something to celebrate.  

Have a joyful Easter! 

David Andrew 
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Keen and Eager Ltd., 
Unit 2, Woodlands Business Park, 

Woodlands Park Avenue, 
Maidenhead SL6 3UA.                      
Tel 01628 828175 

MoTs £40 
10 day FREE retest 

Free minor MoT adjustments 
(Trade also welcome) 

All servicing and repairs carried out on the premises 
• Diagnostic Testing 

• Air conditioning Re-Gas £45+VAT 
• Air conditioning repairs 

•Welding to MoT standards • Brakes 
• Clutches 

To all makes of vehicles 
 

OPENING TIMES 
Monday - Friday 8a.m. - 5.30p.m. 
Saturday 8a.m. - 1p.m. 

Members of the 
ww.goodgaragescheme.com 

TEL: (01628) 828175 

 

J. TOOMEY & SON 

DECORATOR 

INTERIOR & EXTERIOR 

PAINTING & DECORATING 

COVING & 

PAPERHANGING A 

SPECIALITY 

FREE ESTIMATES – 

QUALITY WORK 

TEL: 01628 824588 

Member of the  

Guild of Master Craftsmen 

Est 1986 

Qigong and Tai Chi 
Soft Chinese Exercises for Health  & 

Relaxation 

Qigong and Tai Chi have been practiced 

in China for thousands of years 

It is suitable for people of all ages and 

abilities 

Weekly Classes:- 

Mondays from 10am - 11.30am 

White Waltham Parish Hall. 
For more information contact: 

Jennifer Maskell-Packer (01628) 823774 

 
Member of Chinese Internal Arts Association and the 

British Council for Chinese Martial Arts. 
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WHITE WALTHAM 

GARAGE LTD 

WHITE WALTHAM. MAIDENHEAD. BERKS. SL6 3SG 

TEL: 01628 823234   FAX: 01628 823373 

REPAIRS & SERVICING 
(All Makes and Models, inc. 4 x 4s) 

M.O.T. TESTING STATION 

FULL RANGE OF TYRES SUPPLIED & FITTED 

PROMPT PERSONAL SERVICE AT 
COMPETITIVE RATES 

LARGE SELECTION OF QUALITY USED CARS 

PART EXCHANGES WELCOME 
FINANCE ARRANGED, SUBJECT TO STATUS 

OPENING HOURS 

MONDAY TO FRIDAY 8AM TO 6PM 
SATURDAY 8AM TO 1PM 

YOUR LOCAL INDEPENDENT GARAGE 

Web Site: www.white-waltham-garage.co.uk 
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Our membership is forty so we are a very happy and thriving club. With an 

excellent programme for the coming year which has been arranged by Jenny 

and me, this will give members an added incentive to come to all our 

meetings. 

On February 9th Mr Dixon came and gave us a talk with illustrated slides on 

the heroism of horses, birds and cats during the Great War. He was certainly 

an excellent speaker so there was no reason for members to fall asleep that 

afternoon.  On February 23rd Gordon as usual ran the Bingo.  

On March 9th Mr King spoke on going shopping with the Victorians and a 

look at what still remains with us today. 

Future Fixtures 

April 20th   Demonstration on Continental Chocolate with Mr Whelpton 

May 4th  Life in the Canadian Artic with Elaine Mordant.  

May 18th Quiz & Bring and Buy  

June 15
th
  Coach Outing Pick Up 11.00am 

Ursula McAndrew 

Andy Eden is running the  
London Marathon on Sunday 17

th
 April... 

...and he’s running for Project Rainbow! 

 
 

 
 
 

To sponsor Andy you can either give online at 

www.charitygiving.co.uk/andyeden 

or sign up on the sponsor form in Church. 

Everwelcome Club (Over 60s) 
Christian Smith House, Heywood Avenue, Woodlands Park 

2.00 p.m. to 4.00 p.m. alternate Wednesdays 
Contact: Jennifer Glennie,19 Burcot Gardens, Maidenhead, SL6 7UR. 

Telephone: 01628 626939. 
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Woodlands Park Primary School 

 
 

Once again a busy term at School.  The pupils are continuing to work hard to 
maintain and build upon the excellent standards we are achieving.  We have 
also welcomed many new families to the school this term.   
 
Woodlands Park pupils and staff are taking part in an exciting project with the 
British Council called Connecting Classrooms and we have been linked to a 
school in Lebanon.  In early March Amani Hamadi, a representative from the 
Imam Jaafar Al Sadek School visited our school to share some information 
about her own school and to find out about Woodlands Park.  In November, 
one of our teachers will be visiting Amani’s school in Lebanon. Meanwhile, 
the children from both schools will be writing to each other, completing 
similar school projects and keeping in touch via the British Council website.  
 
Our Year One and Two children took part in the Borough Dance Festival 
which was a great success.  The theme was Olympic Dreams and our children 
gave a fantastic performance to the Heather Small song ‘Proud’.  The 
children’s dance skills and their impeccable behaviour on the day, made us all 
feel very ‘Proud’.  Our work on the outside environment is progressing and 
over the course of two weekend’s staff, parents and pupils came into school to 
help erect a poly tunnel to enable us to continue to grow fruit and vegetables 
throughout the year.  This will increase our capacity to supply our own 
kitchen with fresh food and also ensure that we are using local produce. 
 
The creative curriculum is once again in full swing at Woodlands Park and the 
Foundation Unit and Key Stage One children are finding out about, creating, 
drawing, painting and even being dinosaurs.  There seem to be some very 
strange eggs being laid in our wild area!  Key Stage Two are thinking about 
the environment now and in the past with the themes ‘Good to Be Green’, 
‘Water’ and ‘The Victorian Farm’.   
 

This term’s residential trips will include a week away in Wales for the year 
fives and sixes and an overnight camp at The Forest School in Marlow for the 
year threes and fours.  
 

There is always something exciting going on at Woodlands Park and visitors 
to the school are warmly welcomed.  Please feel free to contact us to arrange a 
visit so that you can look around and meet our wonderful pupils and staff. 

Alison Penny  
Headteacher 



Shottesbrooke and White Waltham Parish Magazine      Page 8 

 

ST MARYS CHURCH WHITE WALTHAM 

Project Rainbow 

Progress Report 
at 

White Waltham Church 

on 

Sunday 8 May at 4pm 
and 

Monday 9 May at 8pm 
 

Come along and find out  
what’s happening on Project Rainbow 

one year on from the launch. 

www.projectrainbow.org.uk 
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All the usual Arts & Crafts, Card Games, Walks and Pub Lunches continue 

throughout the year. 
 

The Programme for April – May is as follows:- 
 

April 21st    Unwanted Guests in Historic Houses. 

 Speaker David Pinniger. 
 

May 19th   High Times at Heathrow. 

 Speaker Sheila Kennedy 
 

Events & Holidays also being planned include as follows:- 

June 2011   Trip to Amalfi Coast of Italy. 
 

August 2011  Trip to Isle of Wight. 
 

For further details contact me on 01628 639583. 
 

Jean Chant. 

Bee Aware 

As the seasons change and the light and warmth have more of a presence the 
swarming season for the Honey Bee will begin, normally in late April, and 
will run through to mid-June. These swarms are an attempt to establish new 
colonies and will have derived from somewhere close by. I would very much 
like to help keep these Bees in our local area by giving them a new home at 
Waltham Place. And to avoid having the swarm destroyed by Pest control.  
 

If you come across a swarm over the next few months please contact me on 
07787184706. And I will do everything I can to find them a new home and 
take them out of harm’s way.   

Vinnie  McCann 

 

Cox Green Townswomen’s Guild 
Meetings are held on the 3rd Thursday of each month at 7.45 p.m.  

at Cox Green Community Centre 

For further information please contact the Secretary, Jean Chant,  
17 Stratford Gardens, Cox Green, Maidenhead, Berks, SL6 3DT  

Tel: 01628 639583 
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DAVID SHAILES 

PLUMBERS & 

DECORATORS 
 

Repairs to Showers & 

Toilets and more 

Complete Project Re-

furbishment. 

Bathroom Suites, Toilets, 

Basins, & Radiators fitted. 

Full Interior & Exterior 

Decorating. 

Reliable, Clean & Efficient   
10% off with this advert 

Phone: 0118 9345029 

Mobile: 0770 8602442 
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White Waltham C E 

Primary School 
 

  

Spring is here! With the sun shining outside and the daffodils 

poking their heads up through the ground one realises how the 

term is rushing by.  

 

We started the term by dressing up on Thursday 3rd and Friday  

March 4th as one of the ‘Where’s Wally’ characters to mark World 

Book day which was on the 3rd March. On Friday 4th March the 

children had great fun working together designing and producing 

our own ‘Where’s Wally’ page. We are looking forward to the 1st              

of April when we will be sharing some of our writing with our 

parents in the afternoon. 

 

We have also been very busy in the ‘Outdoor’ classroom and flower 

beds. Once again, we have been working with Kath White and 

Waltham Place to get our seeds in so that we will have some 

summer crops. Some of our families gave up their Saturday 

morning at the start of term to cement in our beautiful painted 

stones that were made during our ‘Van Gogh’ days. We also helped 

start the frame of our bridge which will create an interesting 

feature in our sensory garden. 

 

On the sporting front, we continue to play a variety of sports from 

football, tag-rugby to multi-skills and netball. We have also had the 

pleasure of competing against our local schools at a variety of 

different sporting tournaments. Our children have also been 

developing their cycling skills, with a number of year 5 & 6 pupils 

completing a week of either level 1 or 2 cycling proficiency training.  
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Our children have also been busy on the cultural side taking part in 

a variety of drama and dance workshops from Musical Tales to 

Bollywood dancing. Some of our choir, year 3 & 5 children have 

taken part in a massed choir at the Hexagon in support of the 

Rotary club. The choir are also taking part in a competition at the 

end of March.  
 

We are looking forward to our Fun Run at the start of April, a 

School Council & Healthy Schools Event to help raise funds for new 

toilets for the children.  

 

May I take this opportunity to extend a warm welcome to any 

visitors to our school.  If you would like any further information on 

our events in school, please telephone the school office on 01628 

822533, or have a look at our website at: 

www.whitewalthamprimary.co.uk 

Isabel Cooke 

Headteacher 
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FRIDAY FOCUS 
 

FRIDAY 15th April 2011 
 

1.30-2.30PM, WHITE WALTHAM PARISH HALL 

 
 

INFORMAL GROUP AIMED AT ADULTS, ESPECIALLY THOSE 

CARING FOR YOUNG CHILDREN, FOR 

 

   

FELLOWSHIP FUN AND 
 

 

FOCUSING ON GOD 
 

SUPERVISED CHILDREN’S ACTIVITIES IN SAME ROOM  

- SO ADULTS CAN RELAX! 
 

ENDING WITH A VERY SIMPLE ACT OF WORSHIP FOR 

CHILDREN AND ADULTS. 
 

TEA/COFFEE AVAILABLE  

BUT YOU’RE WELCOME TO BRING OWN LUNCH! 
 

FUTURE DATES: Friday 27 MAY & 24 JUNE 2011 SO PLEASE PUT 

IN YOUR DIARIES! 
 

£1 PER ADULT 
For more information, please call Claire Hartropp on (0118) 934 4841 
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What is fostering? 
Fostering is looking after a child or young person when they can’t live 
with their own families; this can be for a number of reasons. PACT 
provides long term/permanent placements so the expectation is that 
the child will stay with you until they choose to leave home as a young 
adult. 
 

Who is PACT? 
A local charity that have been supporting needy and vulnerable 
families and children across Berks, Bucks and Oxon for 100 years 
now. We provide adoption and fostering services as well as running 
community based projects. 
 

What makes a good foster carer? 
You need to really care about children. You will need a good sense of 
humour. You need to be able to stick with a child through thick and thin 
and you need to have time and energy. 
 

7 facts on fostering… 

• There is no upper age limit you just need to be relatively fit and 
healthy. 

• You don’t have to own your own home, as long as you are in 
stable accommodation and have a spare room.  

• It doesn’t matter if you are married or single or in a same sex 
partnership. 

• PACT pays a weekly tax free allowance of £335.70 to its foster 
carers. 

• You will be fully supported by a PACT social worker throughout 
the whole process. 

• It takes around 6 months to become an approved PACT foster 
carer. 

• It doesn’t matter what ethnicity you are, there are children from 
many different backgrounds that need fostering. 

 

A good foster carer can really change a child’s life. If you want to 
find out more then contact PACT now on 0800 731 1845 email 
fostering@pactcharity.org or visit www.pactcharity.org 
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For all your home and office PC needs, 
Smart IT Starts here. 

Call Out from £25 

 

Upgrades, Repairs, Fault Diagnostics,  
PC Setup,  

Wired or Wireless Networking, Tuition,  

New PC’s & Server Setup plus much more.  

For a full list of our services please visit 
out website: 

www.smartit.org.uk 

Or  

Call Mike on 01628 788777 
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The Awesomeness of God!! 

Now I have never done this before, the words that follow are not written by me 

but received in a recent email. I hope that you will find them interesting and 

challenging. 
 

IN CHEMISTRY... 

HE TURNED WATER INTO WINE 

IN BIOLOGY... 

HE WAS BORN WITHOUT THE NORMAL CONCEPTION 

IN PHYSICS... 

HE DISPROVED THE LAW OF GRAVITY WHEN HE ASCENDED INTO HEAVEN 

IN ECONOMICS...  

HE DISPROVED THE LAW OF DIMINISHING RETURN BY FEEDING 5000 MEN 

(not INCLUDING WOMEN and CHILDREN!!) 

WITH TWO FISHES & 5 LOAVES OF BREAD 

IN MEDICINE... 

HE CURED THE SICK AND THE BLIND WITHOUT ADMINISTERING A SINGLE DOSE OF 

DRUGS 

IN HISTORY... 

HE IS THE BEGINNING AND THE END 

IN GOVERNMENT... 

HE SAID THAT HE SHALL BE CALLED WONDERFUL COUNSELLOR, PRINCE OF PEACE 

IN RELIGION... 

HE SAID NO ONE COMES TO THE FATHER EXCEPT THROUGH HIM 

SO: WHO IS HE? 

HE IS JESUS! 
JOIN ME AND LET'S CELEBRATE HIM 

HE IS WORTHY 
IN GOD I'VE FOUND EVERYTHING! 
 

The Greatest Man in History 
Jesus had no servants, yet they called Him Master. 

Had no degree, yet they called Him Teacher. 

Had no medicines, yet they called Him Healer. 

He had no army, yet kings feared Him. 

He won no military battles, yet He conquered the world. 

He committed no crime, yet they crucified Him.  

He was buried in a tomb, yet He lives today. 

I feel honoured to serve such a Leader who loves us! 

Just remember that Jesus said: "If you deny me before man, I will deny you before my 

Father in Heaven." 

God's blessing is overflowing! Have a Blessed Day.                From Eric Green 
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'BE NOT AFRAID...' 
'There is no fear in love; but perfect love casts out fear.'  1 John 4:18 

We all have those things of which we are afraid - spiders, heights, poverty... 

each to be overcome though, in its own way. It's of some relief to me that I 

live in a place that does not abound in predators with sharp teeth - although I 

frequently find other people's dogs quite menacing ("He's only being 

friendly."). I've long held the belief that we can classify animals according to 

whether they approach or retreat. The former often prove to be aggressive, 

whilst in the case of the latter their own innate fear serves to protect them. 

Fear may be regarded as a part of the human condition. The child who is 

bullied is exposed to something terrifying - experiencing fear in the extreme: 

in school, the dread of 'playtime', and the kicks and punches on the homeward 

journey. We must ask ourselves why such things happen; it is not easy to enter 

the mind of the bully. The motivation is not always clear; perhaps it may just 

be attributed to seeking fulfilment of the ability to terrify and the ease with 

which it may be administered - turning a vulnerability to an unreasonable 

advantage. 

It is so commonplace to capitalize on fear; threats are used to gain an 

advantage over others. "Do as I say or else..." If we find ourselves at gun or 

knifepoint, death really does seem a possibility. Certainly the mental torture 

involved when such a threat is made can be incalculable. Many working 

behind Post Office counters will confirm this. Where fear is used as a means 

of coercion it has to be seen as something extreme - and in its ultimate form, 

the death threat, it is often used by a body to promote a suspect and perverted 

ideology - aiming to win followers. 

We are considering an abuse of fear - and additionally are encountering the 

erroneous belief that by sowing a state of acute trepidation within the hearts of 

individuals they are genuinely being converted to the cause. 

Most of us are frightened of death and when it seems imminent and survival 

unlikely, we are often robbed of our ability to reason effectively. Suddenly our 

mortality confronts us. We might equate fear of death with a fear of the 

unknown. 

Because he was fully human, Jesus knew fear - terror filled his own heart as 

he prayed in those final moments in Gethsemane, "My Father, if it is possible, 

may this cup be taken from me." The agony of his impending torture and 
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crucifixion are soon overcome by his acceptance of God's sovereign will that 

he must die for the sake of the world - love prevails, unconditional love. 

We read in John's Gospel (13:34) of Jesus' earnest appeal to "Love one 

another... all men will know that you are my disciples if you love one 

another." It will be seen that, if we show any disregard for human life and 

feeling we are not in harmony with God's will, and such a rejection of the 

Divine appeal to love one another can only be regarded as a flagrant and 

unthinking dismissal of God's plan for mankind. 

"Be not afraid of those that kill the body and after that there is no more that 

they can do."  Luke 12:4 

Bob Packer. 
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Flower GuildFlower GuildFlower GuildFlower Guild    
    

DATESDATESDATESDATES FOR YOUR DIARY FOR YOUR DIARY FOR YOUR DIARY FOR YOUR DIARY    
    

Flower Guild WorkshopFlower Guild WorkshopFlower Guild WorkshopFlower Guild Workshop 
    

The next Flower Guild workshop will be held in White 
Waltham church on Saturday 2nd April.  Come for 
coffee and cake at 9.30am for a 10.00am start. For 
details please ring Liz or Julia on the numbers below. 
    

Flower GFlower GFlower GFlower Guild Funduild Funduild Funduild Fund----raiserraiserraiserraiser    
    

The Flower Guild fund-raiser this year will be held 
during the afternoon of Saturday 11th June.  Carolyn 
Thompson has kindly offered her garden at Spire 
View, Waltham Road, White Waltham for afternoon 
tea. 
    

There will be refreshments, cake and plant stalls, 
flower arranging demonstrations and a raffle.  More 
details will be published nearer the date. 
    

Bring your friends - all are welcome  
    

If you have any questions about any of the Flower Guild 
activities.  
Please Contact:Please Contact:Please Contact:Please Contact:----    
Liz Atlay 01628Liz Atlay 01628Liz Atlay 01628Liz Atlay 01628 778462 or Julia Hodgson 01628 821058   778462 or Julia Hodgson 01628 821058   778462 or Julia Hodgson 01628 821058   778462 or Julia Hodgson 01628 821058      
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Project Rainbow is White Waltham church’s project to construct 
purpose built accommodation for the church’s children’s and young 
people’s activities and for other church-related activities which will 
enable St Mary’s, White Waltham, to better serve its local community. 

Latest News….   
The Rt Hon Theresa May MP is now a Patron of Project Rainbow! 

Recent events.... 
The Project Rainbow Quiz Sheet raised £150.  The winner was Mary 
Purdie and her friends who won £15 which they very kindly donated 
back to Project Rainbow!  The answers are available at 
www.projectrainbow.org.uk. 

Our Antiques Evening took place in January with Antiques expert, Guy 
Haskell from Bonhams in Henley.  The evening was a great success and 
raised £710 for Project Rainbow. 

In February we had a wonderful Tea-Time Concert with music courtesy 
of Peter Dodsworth, Neil Pennock, Jennifer Miles and their friends.  
The concert raised £250 for Project Rainbow. 

Coming up.... 
We have more events planned for 2011 including: 

• A Coffee Morning at Christian Smith House on Wednesday 6 
April at 10.30 am.  Cakes and preserves will be available to buy 
and there will be a raffle.  Everyone is welcome. 

• A concert by pupils of Berkshire Maestros on Saturday 21 May at 
5pm in White Waltham Church.  Entry will be by ticket.  See the 
posters in early May for further information.  Refreshments will 
be served and there will be a raffle. 

• A summer Quiz Sheet will also be available from May.  You will 
be able to download the Quiz Sheet from the website or Quiz 
Sheets will be available from the Church and the Community 
Centre. 

• A Project Rainbow stall at the Church Fete on Saturday 16 July on 
the Cricket Pitch in White Waltham.   Do come and visit us! 
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• The Rainbow Bike Ride 2011.  You will shortly have the 
opportunity to sponsor the Andrew Family on their 1,000 mile 
ride.  The theme for the ride is “bridges” and the Andrew family 
are asking readers to make suggestions of interesting bridges of 
all sizes to visit on their route around the country.  You can drop 
your suggestions in at the vicarage or email them to 
info@projectrainbow.org.uk. 

 

 

 

 

If you have any fund raising ideas we love to hear about them - do call 
Bob on 676117 or email them to info@projectrainbow.org.uk. 

To keep up to date with all Project Rainbow events, check out our 
website or see future editions of this Magazine. 

We are planning a survey to find out about how we can meet the 
needs of Parishioners through Project Rainbow and would love to 

have your views.  Please do take a few minutes of your time to 
complete the questionnaire in the next issue of this magazine. 

Project Rainbow progress.... 
Since launching Project Rainbow on 16 May 2010, we have raised over 
a fifth of the £492,500 total needed for the project.   

To make a gift to Project Rainbow you can either complete the form in 
the giving packs available from the Church, The Vicarage and 
Woodlands Park Village Centre or give online via our website.  

You can make a difference to your local community by making a one-
off gift to Project Rainbow or by giving a small amount monthly by 
regular standing order.   Through Gift Aid we can make more of your 
gift by claiming back the tax you have already paid on it. 

You could also make a difference by including a legacy to Project 
Rainbow in your will or by putting us in touch with Trusts or Charities 
with whom you have links. 

For more information visit the Project Rainbow website: 

www.projectrainbow.org.uk 
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Stuart Kerwood Decorating 
 

PAINTER AND DECORATOR 

• Interior/exterior 

• Vastly experienced 

• Specialising in wallpaper hanging 

• Fully insured 

• Local decorating business 

spkerwood@hotmail.co.uk 

www.stuartkerwooddecorating.co.uk 
 

Tel; 01628 825359 

Mob;07868705689 
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Tales from the Bells 

  

Hopefully by the time you read this spring will be on its way. We will be 
ringing for Easter Day. But it is at this time of the year when we do not ring 
the bells during Holy Week. We do not ring them as it is the week that Jesus 
was betrayed, crucified, put to death on the cross. 

On Easter Day we will ring the bells again to celebrate the resurrection of 
Jesus. We will try and ring Quarter Peals at White Waltham and 
Shottesbrooke Churches. 

Also it will be the start of the peak season for the majority of weddings.  One 
wedding we hope to ring for will be the marriage of Prince William to Kate 
Middleton. I’m hoping that we will do a Quarter Peal to celebrate this special 
occasion. We wish them well for the future. 

During the longer days of spring and summer we go on ringers’ outings and 
usually try to visit at least five towers during the day with a break for lunch. 

When I go out on these trips I can tell how heavy the bells might be by 
looking in a directory for towers called ‘Doves’, and in this book it informs a 
ringer the weight of the Tenor bell (the heaviest one), how many bells might 
be in the tower (usually it is something like 6 or 8 bells) and if it is a ground 
floor ring. The directory also lets the ringer know what night a tower might 
practice on. 

I am always keen to hear from anyone who is still thinking of taking up bell 
ringing or any lapsed ringers who wish to return. If you are worried about 
being a little rusty I would be only too happy to arrange for an individual 
session at White Waltham so that you can refresh your skills. 

If you are interested in learning or returning to ringing and would like more 
details, my number and e-mail address is in the back of the magazine. We 
practice on Friday nights from 7.30pm till 9pm. Initial training is given at 
White Waltham and would be from 7pm. Just give me a call or email me for 
more details. 

Lesley Graves,  

Tower Captain, White Waltham 
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P.J PLUMBERS 

24hr Service 
Phillip Gillett      
P.J.PLUMBERS@live.co.uk               

Plumbing/Property Maintenance             

                                                                  

    

NEED A PLUMBING JOB DONE 

 

 

All plumbing work covered and fully insured 

No call out charged between 6AM and 6PM 

GIVE ME A CALL FOR A FREE QUOTE 

01628 822942 or 07983 145458 

� Radiators Replaced � Tiling 

� Pumps Changed � Overflows 

� Zone Valves � Bathrooms Suites 

� Blocked Drains � Toilet Problems 

� Dripping Taps � Shower Fitting 

� Guttering � Cylinders Replaced 
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Come along to…. 
 
 

 

 
Beetle 

 
Drive 

 

 

 

Friday 20 May 2011 
 

7.30pm 
 
at 
 

Woodlands Park Village Centre 
 

Entrance 50p 
 

(If you are interested in coming along please 

call the village centre on 01628 823964) 

 

Refreshments & Raffle 

Everyone is welcome 
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What’s On 

Coffee Morning at Christian Smith House  
Wednesday 6 April at 10.30am. 

Andy Eden London Marathon Run 
On Sunday 17 April Andy Eden is running for Project 
Rainbow! 

Project Rainbow Summer Quiz Sheets 
Closing date for entries is 30 September 2011.  
Available in May and from www.projectrainbow.org.uk. 

Project Rainbow Progress Report! 
Sunday 8 May at 4pm and Monday 9 May at 8pm in Church. 
Report on progress one year on from launch. 

Berkshire Maestros Concert  
Saturday 21 May, 5 pm at White Waltham Church. 
Entry by ticket.  Refreshments & raffle. 

 

www.projectrainbow.org.uk 
Please do support Project Rainbow through these events!  
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Hurley & Walthams Ward 

Your three Ward Councillors 

Maureen Hunt 01189 404808 cllr.hunt@rbwm.gov.uk 

Paul Etherington  cllr.etherington@rbwm.gov.uk 

Hazel Wilson 01628 823610 cllr.h.wilson@rbwm.gov.uk 

The last time we wrote to you was before Christmas which now seems so far 
away. Already the spring flowers are in bloom and there is so much to look 
forward to with Easter around the corner.    
 

From a Councillor’s point of view there continues to be so much going on 
both at local level and in the Council.   

LOCAL ISSUES 
 

Woodland Park Ave Footpath 

Excellent news.  After many years of resident’s concerns for pedestrian safety 
on the Avenue, works have now started on the construction of a footpath.   
 

Footpath petition 

You may have read in the local paper that a petition for widening the footpath 
on the Waltham Rd between Foliejohn Way and Woodlands Park Shops was 
handed to the Council by Cllr Etherington.  We know the narrow width of this 
footpath is a long-standing problem and the obvious answer would be for 
residents to donate part of their front gardens.  Without this an extension to the 
footpath would incur the road having to be widened on the opposite side 
where there is already a footpath.  This operation would be very costly to the 
council tax payer plus there would be road works for quite some time on this 
stretch.    
 

We are awaiting the options that will be put forward from the Highways 
officers and engineers for a way forward.  
 

Roads 

We have all seen the detrimental impact the harsh winter weather had on our 
roads.  Your Councillors have been busy notifying the council of pot holes 
that need repairing and we are very pleased to report repairs have been done 
very quickly. 
 

A planned summer resurfacing program will take place throughout the 
summer.  
 

Church Hill has been resurfaced and if you are aware of any roads that do 
need repair work please do get in touch with us. 



Shottesbrooke and White Waltham Parish Magazine      Page 28 

White Waltham Airfield 

The West London Aero Club (WLAC) at the Airfield has leased the hangars 
near the entrance of the airfield for a new enterprise.  A high tech. simulator 
will be used for training and refresher courses for pilots and also vouchers can 
be purchased as gifts.   
 

Two new hangars are proposed on the airfield adjacent to the Waltham Rd and 
opposite Manifold Way.  Cllr Maureen Hunt is a member of the White 
Waltham Airfield Consultative Committee and was concerned that residents’ 
views may be impacted.   A letter from the WLAC has now been sent to 
residents whose properties face the airfield between the Waltham Rd and the 
Community Centre asking for comments and inviting the residents to meet 
with the West London Aero Club.  
 

Airport operators such as White Waltham Airfield benefit from “permitted 
development” rights under Government legislation and can erect operational 
buildings without the need for a planning application.  
 

Roundabout in Foliejohn Way 

Concerns have been raised about the number of cars parking on or around the 
roundabout. Your Councillors have asked the Highways engineers to look at 
this issue for more car parking spaces which are very much needed here. 

COUNCIL NEWS 
 

We have listed the relevant news items from the Council that we feel may be 
of interest to you. 
 

A new initiative to provide employment for ex-offenders    

The Royal Borough launched this innovative scheme  in January on a 
temporary six-month contract in conjunction with social enterprise Blue Sky 
and the council's grounds maintenance contractors ISS Facilities.  This will 
give employment to five ex-offenders aged between 18 and 25 years to work 
on the upkeep of the borough's cemeteries, parks and green open spaces. 
 

Sports Bug Fortnight  

This will run from Saturday 14 May until Friday 27 May for two weeks at 
leisure centres, sports clubs and community centres across the borough.  The 
focus is to encourage particularly the young people and families to sign up for 
free taster sessions during the fortnight. 

Return to Sport in RBWM  

New this year – This scheme is to encourage more adults to take part in sport 
and join their local clubs.  Starts Sat. 2 April until Sunday 10 April. 

These two sessions will give all age groups a chance to kick-start an interest in 
sport – whether trying a sport for the first time or coming back to a different 
sport after a break. 
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For further information on the two schemes contact Sports Development 
Officer on 01753 778565 or email Helen.preedy@rbwm.gov.uk  
 

Apprenticeship schemes  

The Mayor and Chief Executive recently visited Centrica in support of the 
work of the National Apprenticeship Service and looking for ways to increase 
participation.  British Gas, a Centrica subsidiary, is creating 530 new 
apprenticeships nationwide this year. 
  

Anyone interested in finding out more about apprenticeships can visit 
www.apprenticeships.org.uk or call 08000 150600. 
 

Charles Ward at St Mark’s Hospital 

You may have read about the proposed closure of Charles Ward, however the 
council is committed to local services for local people and will be making the 
strongest possible objection to any proposal to close Charles Ward at  
St Mark’s.  

New CareBank Scheme  

The Royal Borough will pioneer an innovative scheme that will enable local 
people to lead the way in caring by providing help and support for one another 
– and earning ‘time credits’ that they can use either for themselves or their 
families. It will allow volunteers to support people with low level care needs 
to enable them to live as independently as possible in their own homes and 
retain a quality of life and well-being.    
 

Volunteers will be able to register with CareBank and help out with things like 
shopping, cooking, housework and gardening and earn credits for the time 
they devote to supporting older and more vulnerable residents.  These time 
credits would then be ‘banked’ and used in a number of different ways, for 
example: 
 

• saved for the volunteer’s own or their family’s care needs in the future  
• used for a range of different services and activities, eg free swims or 

gym membership  
• or, when the scheme is eventually rolled out nationally, donated for 

the care of a family member living in another part of the country 
through a country-wide exchange scheme.  

This scheme will be launched in September. 
 

Council Elections are being held on 5
th
 May and we write to thank all 

residents for their support and help on the many issues that the Parish has had 
over the last four years.  It has been a honour to represent you at the Council 
and we do hope that we will be able to continue to represent you for the next 
four years.    

Maureen Hunt, Paul Etherington, Hazel Wilson. 
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White Waltham Village 

Association 
 
Forthcoming Events….. 

 

Thursday 5th May – 8 p.m. 

 ‘My Day at the Palace’  
At White Waltham Parish Hall 

An entertaining evening with Joan Hobson telling us about  

how and when she was awarded her MBE. 
Tickets £5 including refreshments available on the door. 

 

 

Friday 17th June 7p.m. 

St Mary’s Church White Waltham 

Interesting facts and stories about our Churchyard  

– a tour and talk by Tony Hill 

Followed by a Barbecue at the Ormandy Centre 
Tickets £5 including refreshments – barbecue extra 

 

 

Saturday 2nd July 

Waltham Place - Picnic at the Place 

5.30 p.m. Gates Open. 

6 p.m. Cox Green Jazz Band 

7.30 p.m. ‘The Noisy Boys’ 

Barbecue and Bar 

 

For more information on our events see our website: 
http://web.mac.com/deltaj/WWVA 

or contact Carolyn Thompson on 07834 545967. 
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Christian Aid Week 

2011 
 

I recently attended a Christian Aid meeting in Maidenhead.  What 
immediately struck me was how young, apart from the International Director, 
the presenters were, and how enthusiastic!  They were all from the Oxford 
office. 

The second thing I noticed was on the whole, what a lot of elderly people 
were there!  

We all did our best to keep up with the presenters who gave us accounts, with 
films of their visits to places that had been greatly helped by Christian Aid.  

Money collected never goes directly to the governments, but is handled by 
Christian Aid representatives, who teach the people how to use machinery 
etc., also build or re-build their homes and replant the land, after earthquake 
damage. 

Much money is also used for new sewerage schemes and good water supplies, 
along with medical needs. We can be assured that no money ever finds its way 
into armaments. 

This year the House to House Collection is from:- 

Sunday May 15th to Saturday May 21st. 
Please be as generous as you can. 

Doreen Hill. 
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       Quality Garden & Grounds Maintenance 
� From mowing and edging of lawns 
� to all aspects of border maintenance 

� Hedging and garden tidy-ups 
� Contract and ad-hoc visits at times to suit you 

� Qualified and experienced with plants 
� Winter landscaping and much more 

 

   For more details please see our web site www.myparadisegarden.co.uk 
or telephone Paradise Gardens on 0118 934 5184 

 

 Fully insured. Portfolio and references available. Established 2005. Friendly and reliable. 

 

 

ALLEN ELECTRICAL SERVICES 

AES 

Your Local Electrician 
All Types of Electrical Work No Call-out Charge 

Emergency Service Re-Wires Fully Insured 

Security Lights  Shower Installations 

Extra Sockets & Lights  Part P Approved 

Please call 01628 621342 or 07860 701320 (Mobile) 
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White Waltham & Shottesbrooke Guild 

 

Secretary’s Report 7th March 2011 
 

Last year was an undeniably a jolly one for the White Waltham and 

Shottesbrooke Guild, as you can see from the following highlights: 
 

• our very own Antiques Roadshow; 
• Royal Ascot Ladies’ Day Afternoon Tea; 
• a flower-filled morning in an award-winning Holyport garden; 

• an informative, guided walk around St Mary’s Churchyard; 

• Poppy Day at Shottesbrooke Park; 
• Easter lunch at the Airfield; 
• Christmas lunch in the Parish Hall, complete with a wreath-making session 

by Trina Noyes of Crazies Hill and carols by the talented choir of White 

Waltham School; 

• and most fun of all - Swan Lake on Ice at the Wycombe Swan.  
 

What a brilliant time we had! And we have been particularly blessed with an 

energetic and lovely influx of newcomers - welcome to you all. The only 

sadness of 2010 was the death of Creina Wagener, one of our particularly 

lively members of the Guild. She was a great character, with always so much 

to talk about. 
 

For those of you who don’t know about us, we are an informal but charming 

(well, I think we are!) group of over 60s who meet roughly once a month for 

coffee mornings at a variety of homes around White Waltham and 

Shottesbrooke. On these occasions, we have a raffle, bring & buy table and 

the opportunity to chat with old and new friends. Entry is £1. 
 

On top of that, we organise Easter and Christmas lunches and a few other 

special events throughout the 12 months. Already this year we have had Clare 

Finzi, an Alexander Technique teacher from Holyport, explain to us how to 

get rid of some of our aches and pains by sitting and standing properly - not as 

easy as it sounds, believe you me! 

 

If you would like to join our merry band, please do not hesitate to contact 

Emma Donald on 01628 820354 or at emmadonald@me.com for details of 

forthcoming events and coffee mornings. 

Emma Donald 
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St Mary’s Church, White Waltham 

 

    

 

Monday 2nd May 2011 
9.30 a.m. to 12.30 p.m. 

 

• Jobs allocated on arrival 

• You can choose your own task, big or small 

• Bring your own broom, dustpan and brush 

• Cleaning materials provided 

• Come for an hour or the whole morning 

• Tea and coffee served throughout the 

morning 

• Bring and share lunch 

• Fresh French bread to be provided 

• Any questions?  Phone Liz on 01628 778462 
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The Hair Shop 
CUTTING AND COLOURING SPECIALISTS 

ALL ASPECTS OF BEAUTY TREATMENT AVAILABLE 

BARBERING SPECIALISTS                                       NAIL TREATMENTS 

SENIOR DISCOUNT RATES :MON&TUES WAXING 

LATE NIGHT THURSDAYS                                 FACIALS                                  

COMPETITIVE PRICES                                             BODY MASSAGE                       

CHILDREN WELCOME                                          EAR PIERCING ETC..  

SPECIAL OFFERS ALWAYS AVAILABLE ON HAIR & BEAUTY  

Phone for details on this month's offers. Tel: 01628 824 723 

 4 FURROW WAY, OFF FARMERS WAY, COX GREEN. 

 

Want a lift to St Mary’s services? 
Contact Joan Hobson, our car rota co-ordinator 

on 01628 635770 by 6.00 pm the previous day.  

Joan would also like to hear from regular 

attenders who are able to offer lifts. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GRASS CUTTING 

St. Mary’s Church, White Waltham, has a 

large churchyard which looks very nice 

when the grass is cut.  Should anyone like  

to join the voluntary team who carry out  

this work we would be very grateful to hear  

from them! 

Please ring 0118 934 3704 
 

You could be advertising here 

Contact Bob Crittenden 

on Maidenhead 676117 

or email bobcrittenden@aol.com 
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St Marys Churchyard 
It is that time of the year when you start thinking about preparing the garden 
for spring. It has been a long cold winter and we are now seeing the 
encouraging signs that spring is on its way.  

Over the past couple of weeks the volunteers who help maintain our 
Churchyard have been out in the church’s garden (Churchyard) doing their 
bit to tidy up after winter and cut back some of the overgrowing trees, 
bushes and nettles. We hope you appreciate the fact that these volunteers 
give of their time freely and keep our Churchyard looking well-kept and 
cared for.  

Can we ask visitors to the Churchyard to make sure that any rubbish is 
placed in the Wheelie Bins by the top gateway and not discarded in the 
Churchyard grounds. We want you to be able to visit and enjoy the peace 
and serenity of this Holy Place. We do not wish it to be spoiled by discarded 
rubbish.  

Thank you. 

 

Parish Register 

Baptism 

White Waltham 

February 13th Thomas James, son of Colin and Kate Bailey 
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Church Service Rota 

April & May 

 8.00 am 
White Waltham 

9.30 am 
Shottesbrooke 

11.00 am 
White Waltham 

Afternoon/ 
Evening 

3 April Holy Communion 
BCP 

Morning Prayer 
BCP 

Mothering 
Sunday  
Family Service 

 

Sunday  
10 April 

United Holy Communion Service 
11.00 am at White Waltham 

Followed by Lunch and APCM 

 

Sunday  
17 April 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Morning Prayer 
BCP 

Morning Prayer  

Maundy 
Thursday 
21 April 

   8.00 p.m. at 
White Waltham 
Holy 
Communion  

Good Friday 
22 April 

  10.00 am 
The way to the 
Cross 
for all ages 

12.00-3.00 pm  
Three Hours 
Service at White 
Waltham 

Easter Day  
24 April 

Holy Communion 
CW 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Family Service 
followed by short 

Holy Communion 

 

Sunday  
1 May 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Morning Prayer 
BCP  

Morning Prayer  

Sunday  
8 May 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Morning Prayer  

Sunday  
15 May 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

 Holy Communion Shottesbrooke 
6.30 pm  
Evensong BCP 

Sunday 
22 May 

Holy Communion 
CW 

Morning Prayer 
BCP 

Morning Prayer  

Sunday 
29 May 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Holy Communion 
BCP 

Holy Communion  

Ascension Day 
Thursday  
2 June 

   8.00 pm at 
Shottesbrooke 
Holy Communion 
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The Who’s Who 

Telephone codes are 01628 unless stated otherwise 

Vicar 
David Andrew, The Vicarage,  
Waltham Road, White Waltham  
SL6 3JD 822000 
email:waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 

Associate Vicar  
Andy Hartropp, The Parsonage, School 
Road, West End, Waltham St Lawrence, 
RG10 0NU 0118 934 4841 

Licensed Lay Ministers  
Carole Perkins, 1 Kendall Place,  
Cox Green, Maidenhead, Berkshire,  
SL6 4GA 623445 
email:carol.perkins@ukgateway.net  

Claire Hartropp, The Parsonage, School 
Road, West End, Waltham St Lawrence, 
RG10 0NU 0118 934 4841 

Churchwarden – Shottesbrooke 
Bob Packer, Corner Cottage, 
Shottesbrooke Park SL6 3SW 823774 

Churchwarden – White Waltham 
Liz Atlay, 39 Tithe Barn Drive, 
Maidenhead SL6 2DF 778462 
email:jandeo@btinternet.com 

Treasurer - Shottesbrooke 
Richard Sykes, Coltmans, The Street, 
Waltham St Lawrence 
RG10 0JJ 0118 934 3228 
email:rsykes@compuserve.com 

Treasurer - White Waltham 
Andy Eden, 15 Heywood Avenue, 
Maidenhead SL6 3JA                   823992 
email:andy1me@hotmail.com 

Secretary to Parochial Church 
Council 
Stuart Diack, 1 Matthews Chase, 
Temple Park, Binfield, Berks.   
RG42 4UR 01344 311090 

Deanery Synod Representatives 
Bob Packer, Corner Cottage,  
Shottesbrooke Park SL6 3SW  823774 

June Brayne, 2 Orchard Cottages, Drift 
Road, Hawthorne Hill, Maidenhead  
SL6 3ST  625462 
email:braynewave@hotmail.com 

Roger Sparrow, Merion House,  
White Waltham, Maidenhead  
SL6 3RU  822693 

Sunday School Coordinator 
June Brayne, 2 Orchard Cottages, Drift 
Road, Hawthorne Hill, Maidenhead  
SL6 3ST  625462 
email:braynewave@hotmail.com 

Crèche 
Andrea Greenwood, 15 Bedford Close, 
Maidenhead SL6 3UP 822532 
email:andream.greenwood@o2.co.uk 

Pathfinders (11-14s) 
Caroline Andrew, The Vicarage, 
Waltham Road, White Waltham  
SL6 3JD  822000 

Revelation (14-18s) 
Andy & Claire Hartropp, The Parsonage, 
School Road, West End, Waltham St 
Lawrence 
RG10 0NU 0118 934 4841 
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Website. 

www.stmaryswhitewaltham.co.uk 

The Publishers do not accept 
responsibility for products or services 

advertised in this magazine 

Secretary for Gift Aid & Stewardship 

Envelopes 
Tony Hill, Homewood, Innings Lane, 

White Waltham SL6 3RU  822654 

Captain of Bells - Shottesbrooke 
Bob Packer, Corner Cottage,  

Shottesbrooke Park SL6 3SW  823774 

Captain of Bells - White Waltham 

Lesley Graves, 2 Heywood Cottages, 

Waltham Road, White Waltham 

SL6 3JD 828408 

email:whitewaltham@sdb.odg.org.uk 

Lesson Reading Rota (Shottesbrooke) 

Bob Packer, Corner Cottage, 

Shottesbrooke Park, Maidenhead 

SL6 3SW  823774 

Lesson Reading Rota 

(White Waltham) 
Catherine Gass, 16 Hearne Drive, 

Holyport, Maidenhead SL6 2HZ 625621 

email:cenorthey@hotmail.com 

Events Committee Chairman 
Andrea Greenwood, 15 Bedford Close, 

Maidenhead SL6 3UP 822532 

email:andream.greenwood@o2.co.uk 

Project Rainbow 

Bob Crittenden, 10 Stratford Gardens, 

Maidenhead SL6 3DT 676117 

email:bobcrittenden@aol.com 

Car Parking 
Simon Graves, 2 Heywood Cottages, 

Waltham Road, White Waltham 

SL6 3JD  828408 

Bookstall + Bible Reading Notes 
June Brayne, 2 Orchard Cottages, Drift 

Road, Hawthorne Hill, Maidenhead   

SL6 3ST  625462 

email:braynewave@hotmail.com 

Flower Guild Secretary 

Liz Atlay, 39 Tithe Barn Drive, 

Maidenhead SL6 2DF 778462 

email:jandeo@btinternet.com 

Wedding Flowers  
Pam Bray, 74 London Road, Twyford 

RG10 9EY  0118 934 3792 

email:p.r.bray@btinternet.com 

Coffee Rota 
Barbara Day, 62 Foliejohn Way,  

Woodlands Park, Maidenhead  

SL6 3XB  825108 

Church Cleaning Rota 

(White Waltham) 
Jane Nottage, 46 Littlefield Green,  

Maidenhead SL6 3JL 0118 9343704 

Children's Birthday Card Distribution 
Vivienne Low, 4, Norreys Drive, 

Maidenhead SL6 4BU  627136 

Magazine Production 
Derek Smith, 16 St Patricks Close, 

Maidenhead .SL6 3BD 776181 

email:derek.r.smith@hotmail.co.uk   

Magazine Advertisements 
Bob Crittenden, 10 Stratford Gardens, 

Maidenhead SL6 3DT 676117 

email:bobcrittenden@aol.com 

Magazine Distribution 
Derek Brayne, 2 Orchard Cottages, Drift 

Road, Hawthorne Hill, Maidenhead  

SL6 3ST  625462 

email:braynewave@hotmail.com 

Web Master 
Mark Stanger, 3 Caswall Close, Binfield.  

RG42 4EF  01344 455206 

email:stanger.mark@googlemail.com 


